

EVERTON R-III SCHOOL DISTRICT

509 E. SCHOOL ST. EVERTON, MO 65646

PH: 417-535-2221 FAX: 417-535-4105

SUPERINTENDENT: MR. WILL DARTER PRINCIPAL: MRS. JENNIFER MILLER

October 25th, 2023

Letter to Parents and Guardians - Lead Water Testing Results

Dear Everton Tiger Families;

The District has received the results of the first round of Lead Water Testing. Following the recent state statute, these results are being communicated to parents and staff via written notification within 7 business days. Missouri Revised Statute 160.077 requires schools to provide drinking water with lead concentration below 5 parts per billion.

The following water facilities on campus tested at or above the state level of 5 ppb:

- High School Hallway
- Agriculture Building

Following guidance from the EPA, the District has placed appropriate signage at required outlet locations stating that it is non-potable, not for drinking or washing dishes. This signage is temporary as repairs are being made.

The full results of the lead water test are located on the school website and is available for public review. As always, if you have any questions or concerns, please contact Mr. Will Darter, Superintendent, and I will be more than happy to discuss this information with you.

Sincerely,

Mr. Will Darter Superintendent Everton R-III School District